

Venerable Peter MacPherson
Archdeacon of Box Hill,
Senior Minister of St Alfred's Anglican Church
P.O. Box 1076
Blackburn North 3130
03 9894 1781
peter.macpherson@stalfreds.org

22 September 2011

Dear Ken,

On behalf of the people of St Alfred's I want to thank you for your ministry here last weekend. You gave of yourself tirelessly including four long sessions at the New Wine Conference, preaching at our Sunday morning and evening services, speaking to KidzPray on Sunday afternoon, two leaders' meetings, speaking at our men's evening on Monday night and to top it off lots of public and even some private prayer ministry.

I want to thank you for the range, depth and application of your preaching and teaching. It is true to say that your experience of God is more varied and perhaps even more dramatic than most of us at St Alfred's but you always tried to help us connect that with biblical truth. You helped people look at Scripture and see that "God is not a theory" to be discussed and analysed but a God who reveals himself as active, present, real and engaged. I think that you have rekindled in many of us a desire both for renewal in the church and revival in our city.

At this stage it is too early to say what the fruit of your visit has been but already I am hearing testimonies of how the Holy Spirit has filled people afresh, lifting hearts and restoring joy. I am praying that this will continue and we will see many people serving the Lord Jesus with renewed strength and conviction.

As always we enjoyed having you stay with us and the place felt too quiet once you were gone. Thank you for encouraging Ginney, Hannah, Naomi and David while you were with us and your personal encouragement to me. Please thank Beth and the girls for releasing you to be with us.

Many blessings,

Peter MacPherson